Regular Monthly Meeting June 17, 1999

The regular monthly meeting of the Shenango Township Board of Supervisors was held on Thursday, June 17, 1999, 4:00 p.m. at the Shenango Township Municipal Building, with Supervisors Richard Schweinsberg, Andrew Piccuta and Richard Flora present.

The meeting was opened with a salute to the flag.

The Police Report was given by Officer Garver.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Rick Flora to pay the general fund bills.

Motion by Rick Flora seconded by Andrew Piccuta to pay the sewer fund bills.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Rick Flora to approve the Lawrence County Economic Development subdivision contingent upon satisfaction of review items by the Lawrence County Planning Commission.

Motion by Rick Flora second by Andrew Piccuta to adopt Resolution #2-1999, Plan revision for the PSEA, Sewage Facilities Act.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Rick Flora to adopt Ordinance #1-1999, Opening Burning Ordinance. Role Call: Schweinsberg-Yes; Piccuta-Yes; Flora-Yes.

Motion by Rick Flora seconded by Andrew Piccuta to execute the agreement with Southdown for the closing of Cochran Hill Road. Role Call: Schweinsberg-Yes; Piccuta-Yes; Flora-Yes.

Motion by Andrew Piccuta second by Rick Flora to award the Road Materials and Equipment Bids.

Public Comment:

Mr. Oran Allen, asked the procedure that is followed when a township vehicle is sold.

Mr. William Alexander, asked if the grass along the roads is going to be cut again, some areas only received a single pass.

Mr. Richard Bigley, asked if the police could watch for traffic speeding on Route 65.

Mrs. Linda Shaffer, asked if a speeding problem could be looked into on SavannahGardner Road.

Mr. Sam Garver if the township has hired a women with a drug detection dog.

Motion by Rick Flora second by Andrew Piccuta to adjourn.